JANET GRIMLEYASSISTANT MANAGING EDITOR

March 17, 2006

Craig Rentmeester 1099 15th Ave SE Minneapolis, MN 55414

Dear Craig:

Thank you for applying for the *Seattle Post-Intelligencer's* summer intern program. This year we had over 150 applicants - so the selection process was difficult as many of the applicants had excellent credentials.

Although you were not among those selected for this year's program, we enjoyed looking over your portfolio. I hope you have a productive summer in a setting that will advance your journalism goals.

Next year, if you are still in college, or have just graduated, please apply again. Applications should reach us by December 15, 2006.

Meanwhile, we wish you the best of luck in your career pursuits. And, after you have at least three-years professional experience, please consider the *P-I* for future employment. We are always interested in enthusiastic employees with a strong newspaper background.

Sincerely,

Janet Grimley

Assistant Managing Editor